My Question during the Statement on
Covid-19, 19 April 2021

Sir John Redwood (Wokingham) (Con): I congratulate my right hon. Friend on
the big reductions, based on the vaccinations, in case and death numbers.
Will he briefly update us on better air extraction, cleaning and other
measures to control infection in hospitals to reassure the many patients who
now need non-covid treatment?

The Secretary of State for Health and Social Care (Mr Matt Hancock): My right
hon. Friend has asked about this many times, and he is quite right to,
because it is not just about cleaning.

We have learned a lot during the pandemic about the importance of good
ventilation, and that is now embedded in infection prevention and control. As
cases in hospitals come down, hospitals across the country are separating, as
much as is possible, those who might or do have covid from people who are
coming to hospital having been tested and knowing that they do not have
covid.

That is incredibly important to reassure people that if they are asked to
come to hospital by a clinician, it is the best place for them.
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